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SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 15 DECEMBER 2016

Present: Councillors Fitzhenry (Chair), Moulton (Vice-Chair), Fuller, Furnell, 
Morrell, Whitbread, Murphy, Savage and D Thomas

Apologies: Councillors Hannides, T Thomas, Revd. J Williams and Mrs U Topp

Also in attendance: Councillor Hammond, Cabinet Member for Transformation Projects
Superintendent Heydari, Hampshire Constabulary

32. APOLOGIES AND CHANGES IN PANEL MEMBERSHIP (IF ANY) 

The apologies of Councillor Hannides and Reverend Williams were noted and that 
following receipt of the temporary resignation of Councillor T Thomas from Committee, 
the Service Director Legal and Governance acting under delegated powers, had 
appointed Councillor D Thomas to replace her for the purposes of this meeting.

33. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING (INCLUDING MATTERS ARISING) 

RESOLVED that the minutes for the Committee meeting on 10th November, 2016 be 
approved and signed as a correct record. 

34. AIR QUALITY UPDATE 

The Committee considered the report of the Cabinet Member for Transformation 
Projects providing an update on the progress made towards achieving 
recommendations from the Air Quality Scrutiny Inquiry and the latest situation 
concerning the Government’s position, grant funding and how this would impact on the 
work programme to improve air quality.  

Councillor Hammond, Cabinet Member for Transformation Projects was present and 
with the consent of the Chair addressed the meeting.

RESOLVED:

(i) That the Executive ensures that lessons were learnt from each unsuccessful 
funding bid;

(ii) That the Cabinet Member reviews the timeline for the installation of electric 
vehicle charging points in Southampton with a view to bringing forward 
installation where possible;

(iii) That the Cabinet Member, working collectively with the group of Clean Air Zone 
(CAZ) cities, consults with DeFRA with a view to enabling the CAZ to become 
operational from 2018/19;

(iv)That the Cabinet Member consults with the Cabinet Member for Environment 
and Transport to seek assurance that the Highway’s Agency proposals 
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relating to Redbridge roundabout will dovetail with the Council’s transport 
plans to ensure that any impact on air pollution is mitigated.  

(v) That a briefing paper on the ‘Green Wall’ proposal was circulated to the 
Committee.   

35. SAFE CITY PARTNERSHIP ANNUAL REPORT 

The Committee considered the report of the Chair of the Safe City Partnership 
providing an update on community safety in Southampton and the Safe City partnership 
and information from the recently completed Community Safety Strategic Needs 
Assessment.  

Superintendent Heydari was present and with the consent of the Chair addressed the 
meeting. 

RESOLVED:

(i) That the Chair of the Safe City Partnership contacts the universities in 
Southampton to encourage them to re-inforce the message to their students 
with regards to expected standards of behaviour;

(ii) That a breakdown of recorded sexual offences is circulated to the Committee to 
enable the Committee to factor in the rise in recorded non-recent offences; 
and

(iii) That reflecting the ongoing problem with street begging in Southampton and 
feedback received by Councillors, Council officers:

a) Investigate if the message being delivered that there is no need for 
anybody to be sleeping on the streets in Southampton is accurate; and

b) Increase efforts to publicise the diverted giving scheme to raise 
awareness of the alternatives to giving to street beggars. 

36. MONITORING SCRUTINY RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE EXECUTIVE 

The Committee received and noted the report of the Service Director, Legal and 
governance detailing the actions of the Executive and monitoring progress of the 
recommendations of the Committee.


